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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 

        “To what can I compare the Kingdom of God or what 

parable can we use for it? It is like a mustard seed that, 

when it is sown on the ground, is the smallest of all seeds 

on the earth. But once it is sown, it springs up and becomes 

the largest of plants and puts forth large branches, so that 

the bird of the sky can dwell in its shade.” 

- Gospel of St. Mark 

Happy Ordinary Time! I should not 

say this, but I think I am war-weary of 

all of these feasts and celebrations, as 

nice as they all are. It is like having had 

a good Christmas celebration with 

family and friends, but grateful when 

the “green” Christmas tree is finally taken down. 

The gospel from St. Mark is certainly a reminder to me 

of many “ordinary days” when I was growing up on the 

farm.  By the 4th of July we were already starting to walk the 

soybean fields (before all of the high-tech herbicides) and 

do the back-breaking work of hoeing weeds in the heat of 

the day. 

While, for the most part, those six weeks of walking 

were pretty “ordinary” and sometimes not all that fun, there 

were from time to time some “extraordinary moments”, like 

when we found sea shells in what had once been a swamp or 

slough (excuse me, I should say WETLAND)! There  

was another time that we found a grinding stone from  

the Native Americans. We had good intention of saving it 

and giving it to the Murray County Historical Society that 

was on the fair grounds. However, when the Fair came 

around in August, no one remembered where we had laid the 

stone. Equally, there were times when we saw all sorts of 

wildlife from deer to mice to even a fox or two. 

But whenever I hear this gospel from St. Mark, I recall 

the summer when I was in grade school and we were all in a 

sea of yellow. For, from one end of the field to the other, all 

we had was wild mustard. The Good News is that you  

could see exactly where you had “cleaned the beans” as we 

called it. For one side looked green and the other side  

looked very yellow. 

Being the youngest, I was usually behind my older 

siblings, but on that particular day I came across such a large 

mustard plant, the size of a small bush. I concluded (even 

before I tried) that I could not pull it out. As I was ready to 

take my hoe to it, I could not believe what I saw. In this large 

mustard plant’s branches was a little nest with three bright 

eggs from one of the wild birds of the prairie. 

In our hearts, all of the van de Crommerts are naturalists 

and we struggled as to what we should do. If we did not pull 

up the plant it would send thousands of more new weeds 

across the field. Disturb the plant and we would destroy the 

nest. After much debate we carefully took the nest and set it 

near-by, under a row of beans that had been cleaned. We 

hoped and prayed that the parent-bird would find her eggs. 

        So what the Lord states in the gospel about the little 

seed becoming a great plant was lived reality for me. It is an 

image that, decades later, is still burned in my mind as we 

often tried to open the ripe pods of the wild mustard and find 

the tiniest of black seeds! 

The Good News in all of this is that there is STRENGTH 

in SMALLNESS! I know, we live in a world where “bigger 

is better”, the “majority rules”, and “big-box stores” are 

better for consumers in selection and cost than the small 

town shop. 

But, spiritually speaking, think how powerful one 

person can be for doing good! Look at the life of many of 

the saints and holy ones from Blessed Mother Theresa to St. 

Pope John Paul II.  Imagine, if everyone in church would 

just invite one other person to come to Mass next Sunday, 

we would have standing room only! 

Finally, let us not forget that each week when we come 

to celebrate the Holy Eucharist, the amount of Eucharist that 

we consume is so incredibly “small”. The host is smaller 

than most chips or crackers and the sip of wine, barely wets 

our lips. Yet, we believe that small amount of Holy 

Communion allows Christ, that single soul (yet the Son of 

God), to come into our hearts and give us the spiritual power 

to make a GREAT difference in our lives and in the lives of 

others. 

In the week ahead just try to do just a LITTLE act of 

kindness at home, work or at play. You might be amazed at 

the great spiritual outcome. Have a great week of summer! 

(Oh, yeah….I was serious about inviting someone else to 

Mass. Tell your neighbors and friends the Good News of 

Holy Rosary!) Blessings!!!! 

Rev. Paul van de Crommert  

Pastor 

WELCOME 
Please welcome with me another household that has 

joined Holy Rosary parish. Please welcome Susan Peterson 

who originates from New Ulm, but resides now here in 

North Mankato. We are so happy that you have joined our 

ever growing parish family. Welcome! 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
“Contradictions, sickness, scruples, spiritual 

aridity, and all the inner and outward torments  

are the chisel with which God carves His statues  

for paradise.”               -St. Alphonsus Liguori 
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VACATION SCHOOL - THANK YOU 

     Our thanks goes out to Sue Cashman and the many 

volunteers who made the annual Vacation Bible School 

another great success (see insert for full list). This year we 

had 48 young people participate, which is slightly up from a 

year ago. From the looks of things, the young people had a 

lot of fun and also deepened their faith a bit. Thank you to 

all who helped and all of our young families who 

participated. We hope to do it again next June! God bless! 

STAFF THANK YOU 
This weekend, as a parish family, we 

honor and recognize those staff in our midst 

who have given to us a wide range of service 

from the spiritual formation of our youth to 

finding time to visit the sick and elderly of our parish. 

Maggie, Sue, Sr. Mary Anne, Paul & Kevin have faithfully 

served the parish these many years and, in the spirit of the 

Apostles, have been proclaimers of Good News in wide and 

varied ways. No doubt their decision to retire or move on to 

other pursuits will be a change for them as well as to our 

parish family. We wish them well in the next step of their 

life and faith journey. 

Following the 10:00 A.M. Mass this weekend, you are 

encouraged to come and celebrate and express your 

gratitude for their dedicated service. God bless you all for 

all that you have done for the benefit of Holy Rosary. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
In case you were gone last weekend, Cathy Neve has 

accepted the position of the Director of Religious Education 

here at Holy Rosary. We are most grateful for her joining 

our parish staff. 

Cathy has taught for more than two decades both in the 

Catholic and public school setting on the high school level. 

She has a Master’s degree in education as well. Suffice it to 

say, Cathy has the credentials and equally the personality to 

present a great religious education program this fall. 

Right now, plans are in the works to begin to form a new 

Education Committee as requested by the Diocese to consult 

the faithful on matters pertaining to catechesis and 

evangelization. If you would like to be on the committee, we 

would love to have you join. We will most likely meet 3-4 

times a year. Call the parish office if you might be interested. 

ST. MARY’S ANNUAL CHURCH FESTIVAL 
Where:   St. Mary’s Catholic Church 

                      165 North Waterville Ave 

                      Le Center, MN 56057 

                     507-357-6633 

When:   Sunday, June 28, 2015 

POLKA MASS @ 10:00 AM featuring THE 

WENDINGER BAND from New Ulm 

ROAST BEEF DINNER served Family Style in air 

conditioned social hall with seating from 11:15 am–1:30 pm 

                $12 Adults (10 year s & up) 

                $ 5 Children (5-9 years) 

                Free - Children 4 and under 

Outdoor Activities include:  Live Music, Country Store, 

White Elephant, Silent Auction, Bingo, Children’s Games, 

Wall of Wine, Beer Garden, & Food Court with a wide 

variety of foods all on shaded grounds. 

STEWARDSHIP 
Thank you for your gifts of stewardship this week. 

Not only did we break budget, but we are also several 

thousand dollars higher than a year ago. All of this is good 

as we continue to do clean-up in and around the school, 

church and rectory in preparations for another fall term of 

religious instruction, meetings and liturgies. (You may 

have noticed how clean the floor is now under the pews 

when you attended Mass. Someone said to me this week 

that they do not remember a time when the floors were 

waxed under the pews. I remember that it was done when 

I was a seminarian during the time of Fr. Ed as I helped 

in doing it!) 

We have only two weekends remaining in the fiscal 

year before we close our books for the 2014-2015 year. I 

am guessing that we have had a good financial year, have 

paid all of our bills and covered all of our commitments.  

I have confidence that we will end the year in the  

black, even though we have not received this year any 

major bequests. 

Please consider electronic giving if you are 

comfortable with the idea and if you are gone from our 

parish family on the weekends a great deal. We especially 

are grateful for your great offerings even during the 

months of summer. You have been GREAT stewards. 

Thank you so much for your gifts! Blessings! 

  Adult (135)                         $ 7,896.70     
  Electronic Giving               4,381.50 
  Junior                                                           53.75 
  Plate                                            283.00 
  Loyola Assessment Donation                               500.00 
  Church Cleaning Donation                                   371.70 
  VBS Tuition                                                            60.00 
  School Building Rent                                            125.00 
  Wine & Food Dinner                                            102.65 

  Grand Total                      $  13,774.30 

*(Our weekly budget is set at $12,750.00) 

Stewardship of Treasure 
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Sunday, June 14: 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

   7:30 am – Rosary 
   8:00 am – Mass - Orval & Nancy Marquardt  
                                (60th Wedding Anniversary) 
   9:30 am – Rosary 
 10:00 am – Mass - People of the Parish 
 11:00 am – Farewell/Appreciation Reception for 
                    Former Holy Rosary Staff (Church Social Hall) 

Monday, June 15: Weekday 

    8:05 am – Rosary 
    8:30 am – Mass - Dean Kotthoff† 
 11:00 am – Mass at SSND - Clarence Becker† (Fr. Paul) 

Tuesday, June 16: Weekday 

   7:00 am – Mass at Ss. Peter & Paul 

   8:15 am – Mass at St. John the Baptist  

   7:00 pm – River of Life (Conf. Rm. 1) 

Wednesday, June 17: Weekday 
    8:05 am – Rosary 
    8:30 am – Mass - Wally Zellmer† 

Thursday, June 18: Weekday 

    8:05 am – Rosary 
    8:30 am – Mass - Ray & Clarinda Portz† 

   (Fr. Paul out of Town) 

Friday, June 19: Weekday 

   (Fr. Paul out of Town) 
   No A.M. Mass 
   7:00 am – Mass at Ss. Peter & Paul 

   8:15 am – Mass at St. John the Baptist 

 12:05 pm – Mass at St. Joseph the Worker 

Saturday, June 20: Weekday  

   4:30 pm – Sacrament of Reconciliation 
   4:30 pm – Rosary 
   5:00 pm – Mass - Adela Vokal† 

Sunday, June 21: 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
                                      (Father’s Day) 

   7:30 am – Rosary 
   8:00 am – Mass - Betty Brown† 
   9:30 am – Rosary 
 10:00 am – Mass - People of the Parish 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lectors 

5:00 pm:   Brian Eggersdorfer 
8:00 am: Linda Hiniker          
10:00 am:    David Lamm 

Eucharistic Ministers  

5:00 pm: Karen Winters, Jane Younge,  
Mary Beth Nygaard, Tom Koch, 
Maggie Bennett, *Jim Theuninck 

8:00 am: Mary Homan, Danielle & Peter Backes, 
Steve & Shelly Bauer, *Gerry Hiniker 

10:00 am: Jackie Cesario, Tim McGowan,  
Sherry Henrickson, Dennis Haga, 
Bob Wegscheid, *Maxine Davis 

Altar Servers 

5:00 pm: James Younge (Cross/Book/Bell), 
Mitchell Bigaouette, Zachary Eggersdorfer  

8:00 am: Ben & Lauren Cahalan, David Weber 
10:00 am:     Rachel Kohlmeyer, Elaine Adams,  
                     Hailey Barker 

Presentation of Gifts 

5:00 pm: Richard & Carol Boruff 
8:00 am:      Steve & Barb Enderle 
10:00 am: Roger & Mary Mueller 

Ushers 

5:00 pm:      Bob Meyer, Tom Rheaume, 
Paul Stevens, Larry Bennett 

8:00 am: Doug & Jake Homan, Bill Cahalan, 
Chris Sturm 

10:00 am:     Glenn Verschelde, Steve Fink,  
Brandon Bernard, Thomas Kohls 

 Music Ministry           

5:00 pm: Myra Schroepfer/Jeanne Makela 
8:00 am: Joe Kunkel/Jeanne Makela 
10:00 am: Kathy Jo Johns/Janelle Campeau 

 Rosary Leaders        

5:00 pm: Paul Stevens 
8:00 am: Margaret Ayers    
10:00 am: Curt & Donna Stanke 

Money Counters - April, May & June 2015: Mary 
Haley, Lee Sontag Kopp, Les Kopp, Arlyce Anderson 

Bulletin Folders for June 2015:   
Ruth Fitterer, Rosal Molski, Bob & Renee Amundson  
 
  

Liturgical Roles June 20  - 21 The Week Ahead 

K of C Council #5551 News  

June 25  -  General Meeting 

July 8-12  -  Fun Days Bingo Stand 

CITY-WIDE YOUTH MINISTRY UPDATE 
The parishes of St. John’s and Holy Rosary held 

another meeting at St. John’s to discuss a City-Wide Youth 

Ministry program.  At our last meeting, both St. John’s and 

Holy Rosary are standing together in solidarity that we will 

initiate a program that will begin this fall with some  

start-up activities for our youth and perhaps special youth 

liturgies/spiritual activities as well. The committee will 

continue to meet, prepare and plan for a full-scale Youth 

Ministry Program for the fall of 2016. 
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PRAYERS AND SUPPORT FOR  
ALL OF OUR SICK AND INJURED  
OF HOLY ROSARY PARISH 

Our prayers go out to all of the sick and 
injured in our parish who are at home, in the 
hospital, nursing homes or assisted-living 
residences. May God bless them and keep 
them under His guidance and protection!  

FOR THOSE WHO ARE ILL 

Donna Peterson, Sonny Telshaw,  
Charlie & Juliette Shamp, Vi Suedbeck, Ruth Baker,  
Ruth Fitterer, Bruce Grausam, Kris Bachmann, Jane 
Keltgen, Isaac Kolstad, Rachel Tobin, Mary Jane Ledwein, 
Tom Grausam, Don Haley, Doris Lorentz, Bill Goettlicher, 
Lenore Sweers, Krystal Portz, Jan Brumm, Steve Fitterer, 
Nancy Marquardt, Gabriel Speckel, Shannon Murphy, 
Harriet Senesac, Lisa LaPoint Leland, David Bruender, 
Marilyn Bastian, Susan Zenk 

FOR OUR FAMILIES 

Monday Jill Anderson 
Tuesday No Mass              
Wednesday Christopher & Sara Schweiss 
Thursday Jason & Kimberly Brown 
Friday              No Mass 
Saturday Zach Busch 
Sunday  Kevin & Teresa Kolander 

FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY 

Nick Blace      Timothy Eick                Alex Ek                   
Jared Hiniker      Matt McGraw               Ben Barsness 
Ann Winkler          Christopher Schmidt     Sean O’Dea 
Dana Schiller         Jonathan Heintz            Daniel Fitterer  
Mark Hansen         William Backes            Anna Drummer 

PRAYER CHAIN 

If you, or someone you know, would like to 
be included in our prayer chain, please call  
Karen Etzell, 387-7877.  

 

PART-TIME PASTORAL SERVICE 

Several months ago, I asked Lorraine Klaseus if she 

would be willing to help me as pastor, to identify and keep 

track of the many sick and home-bound that are in our 

parish. Having worked for 11 pastors, Lorraine knows 

many, if not most of the people from the parish. She has 

typed out a list for me to visit on a weekly basis and has 

recorded when I visited them, anointed them and gave them 

Holy Communion.  

When I asked Lorraine to do this work, she told me that 

I was thinking like Fr. Ed, as she had handled the recording 

of his sick calls as well when he served as pastor. She 

recently informed me that, over the past nine months, more 

than a 100 home visits have occurred by the priest (not 

including our E.M.E. visits) and including some that had 

somehow slipped through the cracks (because we are a large 

parish) and did not have regular visits. (These people  

are now being assigned an E.M.E. to visit them weekly as 

well.) These visits do not include the weekly visits that  

Sr. Mary Anne and I had made to the hospital each week. 

At a recent luncheon meeting, it was decided that both 

Deacon Russ and Lorraine will be visiting the hospital 

weekly. Deacon Russ will also be assisting in visiting some 

of the many sick and homebound in the months ahead. I am 

grateful for his ordained service! 

Pastorally, I try to block a good part of many of my 

Fridays to visit the sick. I have always enjoyed the pastoral 

work of visiting and being with the aged, sick, injured and 

homebound. As I get more and more settled, I hope to do 

even more home visitation. My hope in the coming weeks  

is to again re-establish the Social Concerns committee that 

Fr. Ed had meeting with regularity throughout the year to 

address the needs of the infirm among other social concerns 

of our parish and broader community. 

If you know of someone that is sick or homebound and 

could use a visit, please call Lorraine at her home at  

507-388-4932, or the parish office. Thank you! 

 

ALL SAINTS PARISH FESTIVAL 

All Saints Parish Festival, in Madison Lake, will be 

Sunday, June 28th. Outdoor polka Mass with Father James 

Russell and the Jolly Ramblers will be at 10:00 am. Lunch 

will be 11:00 am - 12:00 am with a menu of baked chicken, 

mashed potatoes, corn, dinner roll and dessert. $10.00 for 

adults; $5.00 for children; Free for 2 years and under; $30 

per family. There will be a silent auction, a live auction, 500 

club, a wine pull ($15 a pull), children’s activities, a meat 

raffle ($2 a chance to win a $250 meat package), a back sale, 

and concessions. 

LORD, HEAR OUR PRAYERS… 

Mon:  
Tues: 
Wed:  
Thurs:
Fri: 
Sat: 
Sun: 

Readings for the Week 
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       Congratulations to the Loyola girls softball team on 

being the Class A, third-place State Softball champions!! 

Congratulations, girls and coaches, on an exciting season!  

We are proud of you! 

Loyola administrators and representatives from our 

Math department spent June 8th, 9th and 10th at Lourdes High 

School working on K-12 Math curriculum with staff from 

other schools in the Winona diocese.  (Last year, we worked 

on K-12 Social Studies curriculum.) Our work is facilitated 

by Notre Dame University’s Alliance for Catholic 

Education. 

Loyola is currently accepting applications for the  

2015-16 school year. Please feel free to call 507-388-0615 

to set up a visit and tour our school this summer.  

FR. ED ARDOLF ENDOWMENT FUND 

This fund is now at $133,752.00. 85% of the earnings of 

this fund go to pay tuition at Loyola Catholic School for 

Holy Rosary families. Contributions to this fund may be 

dropped off at the parish office or sent to Amy at Loyola. 

SUMMER REPAIRS 
Recently, in consultation 

with the trustees, it was decided 

to complete the tuck-pointing 

work on the rectory by 

removing the mortar from the 

brick. In addition, it was strongly recommended that we 

would address the limestone that is the trim on our 1950’s 

church. Limestone is a porous rock and takes on moisture 

readily when it is not sealed. When the windows were 

removed from the church with their wooden frames and 

replaced with steel framed windows and stained glass, it was 

noted that the wooden window frames had rotted and 

deteriorated. This is the result of the limestone taking on 

moisture and sending it into the wooden frames. 

The limestone was cleaned with an acid and water wash 

and then has been sealed. The above picture gives you an 

idea of how bad a shape the stone was in. The limestone was 

allowing water into the church structure and that is why you 

see the discoloration on the interior stone. It is also why we 

were having moisture problems in the church in the recent 

years. Every five years or so this stone needs to be re-sealed. 

The front entrance of the church looks incredibly clean 

and beautiful again. I hope you take a moment to look at it. 

We have a beautiful church, but it takes work to maintain it. 

One of the members of my Maintenance Committee from a 

previous assignment use to say; “Anyone can build a 

building. It takes someone special to maintain it.” 

COAST 22 COAST 
Hi, my name is Abe Kolstad, I will be biking across the 

USA in the summer of 2015 to raise money to help others 

improve their quality of life. Coast 22 Coast's plan is to take 

the money raised and give the money to organizations like 

Courage Kenny Rehabilitation Institute and their clients. 

Coast 22 Coast's goal is to raise $40,000+. Coast 22 Coast 

needs your help! Courage Kenny is just one example of  

an organization that benefits from Coast 22 Coast's 

fundraising efforts.  

My older brother, Isaac Kolstad, was assaulted in May 

2014 and was not expected to live. Over the course of the 

last year he has been relearning everything, with the 

majority of that time being spent at Courage Kenny in 

Minneapolis, MN.  

The funds raised are NOT for Isaac. Coast 22 Coast 

is raising the money to give back to others. When Isaac was 

injured, people from all over the world helped our family. 

Now it's our turn to help others. There are over 6 million 

people living in the United States with a disability caused by 

a traumatic brain injury.  

  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

1. Diocesan United Fund (D.U.F.) Diocesan Priest 
Pension Fund/ Medical,  Care Comp Ins, Priest Care 
Fund,  and Diocesan Audit:                                           

                      DUE:                   $   78,103.92 
         Pd. to Date          $   78,103.92 

2. Annual Diocesan Ministries Appeal (D.M.A.) 
                      DUE:                   $  27,708.85 

                             Rec’d. to Date:    $  44,021.00 
                             (*We are at 159 % our goal!) 

3. Loyola Catholic School Assessment: 
                        DUE:                  $ 238,000.00 

                               Pd. to Date:        $ 238,000.00 
  

      Total Assessments 2014-2015:         $ 343,812.77 
Total Paid to Date 2014-2015:         $ 343,812.77 

Look at this! We paid off the remaining 
assessment/investment, with three weeks to spare! 
Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia! I hope you also feel, as I do, 
that it is a great stewardship accomplishment and, 
ultimately, an act of faith!!! 

With all of our stewardship commitments completed, 
this weekend and the two remaining weekends in  
June will be 100% monies that will remain here for the 
exclusive use at Holy Rosary! Perhaps that is a greater 
incentive to give. We have a good deal of  
cleaning and preparation for the fall that are presently 
underway. Your continued generous offerings will help  
to continue to upgrade and beautify our parish plant! I 
cannot say enough, THANK YOU FOR YOUR GIFTS! 

Visit www.YouCaring.com/Coast22Coast for more 

information and to learn how to donate. 
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JUNE: THE MONTH OF THE SACRED HEART 
In the following prayer, written by Merry Cardinal Del 

Val, secretary of state under Pope Saint Pius X, we ask 

Christ to unite our heart to His, so that we may live our lives 

as He wishes us to and never forget the sacrifice that He 

made in dying for us. 

ACT OF LOVE TO THE SACRED HEART 

Reveal Thy Sacred Heart to me, O Jesus, and show me 

its attractions. Unite me to it forever. Grant that all my 

aspirations and all the beats of my heart, which cease not 

even while I sleep, may be a testimonial to Thee of my love 

for Thee and may say to Thee: Yes, Lord, I am all Thine; the 

pledge of my allegiance to Thee rests ever in my heart and 

will never cease to be there. Do Thou accept the slight 

amount of good that I do and be graciously pleased to repair 

all my wrongdoing; so that I may be able to bless Thee in 

time and in eternity. Amen. 

FROM THE MANKATO SERRA CLUB 

HOLINESS IS A CHALLENGE for us all, whatever our 

specific vocations. We are called to be holy in all aspects of 

our lives. This is an ongoing process, often slowed by 

setbacks. When the saints were alive, they did not regard 

themselves as saints; rather, they knew they were sinners — 

and they strived to be saints. The process of becoming holy 

is, even for saints, painful and filled with struggle. Know 

you are a sinner; strive to be a saint.  

A MISCONCEPTION AMONG some Catholics is that 

the priest has an ideal job: he works one day each week, 

Sunday. They forget that the other six days a week, the priest 

works long and hard behind the scenes: bringing 

communion to the sick and elderly, counseling troubled 

families, visting school classes, preparing individuals for 

sacraments. Often the job is frustrating, exhausting and 

thankless, but always of vital importance. Take some time 

this week and express appreciation to your priests for the 

difficult work they do.  Presented by The Mankato Serra Club for 

priestly and religious vocations for more information call 507.696.8119.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REDISCOVER THE JOY, INTIMACY & 

ROMANCE IN YOUR RELATIONSHIP 

“We, though many, are still one body in Christ.” And 

we, though husband and wife, became one body in our 

Sacrament. Like Jesus feeds us with His Body, we need to 

feed our marriage body so that it grows and is productive.  

Take time to feed your Sacrament. The next Worldwide 

Marriage Encounter Weekends are July 17-19 in Buffalo, 

MN; September 11-13 in Irene, SD & International Falls, 

MN; October 9-11 in Buffalo, MN & November 20-22  

in Prior Lake & Windom, MN, Medora, ND & Rapid City, 

SD. For more information visit our website at: 

southmnwwme.org or contact John & Mary Beth at 

applications@southmnwwme.org or 507-838-8178. 

REBOOT! LIVE! MANKATO-CHRIS STEFANICK 
Outreach Team Meetings and Webinar Evangelization 

Seminars with Jim Beckman! 

If you have a desire to be part of an event that will  

leave a lasting impact on our community, then this  

Outreach Team is for you! Meetings are being held 

(Sundays) July 19th, August 16th, and September 13th from 

6:00 pm - 8:00 pm in the Upper Room of Ss. Peter and Paul 

Catholic Church Mankato. These will offer the strategic 

planning for this Reboot! Live! event and also 

Evangelization Training via Jim Beckman.   

Jim Beckman is a Professor of Leadership, 

Evangelization and Discipleship at the Augustinian Institute 

in Denver, CO.  He has been instrumental in the DVD series, 

Symbolon and YDisciple. Jim is a dynamic speaker of 

national renown in his own right and has 30 years of 

ministry experience. This is a tremendous opportunity  

for personal growth for all who attend and the  

continuing growth of our parish as we learn more about the 

New Evangelization. 

Reboot! Tickets are selling fast online for Mankato 

Sept 30th Event!  Purchase yours today for family, and 

friends at www.reallifecatholic.com. Questions: Beverly 

Miller at 507-514-2425 or ssppyouth@hickorytech.net 

SUMMER SPLASH 
SUMMER SPLASH with the School Sisters of Notre 

Dame is a weekend for girls who are completing 6th, 7th 

or 8th grade and their moms (or significant female adults). 

Held at Our Lady of Good Counsel Campus, beginning at 

1:00 p.m. Friday, June 26th until 6:00 p.m. Saturday,  

June 27th. Cost - $75 per mother/daughter pair. Includes 

a blend of activities designed to strengthen the mother-

daughter connection while providing an inside look at the 

Sisters’ lives. See http://www.ssndcentralpacific.org/ 

summer-splash-2015 for more information and to 

register. Questions? Contact Sister Dorothy Zeller, SSND 

(507-514-2296 or dzeller@ssndcp.org). 

FREE BIBLE RETREAT 

“The Book of Revelation and How the Catholic  

Mass Is Its Context” held on Saturday, June 20th,  from  

8:30  a.m.  to  4  p.m.  at   the Catholic Pastoral Center in 

New   Ulm.   Learn   how   to   approach reading one of 

the most symbolic books of the Bible. Learn how the 

Catholic Mass is the key to understanding many difficult 

passages of the Book of Revelation. Learn more about the 

Mass from the Bible and vice-versa. For more 

information, contact Paulette Kral pkral@dnu.org or call 

507-233-5318. RSVP by June 12th. Dr. Matthew 

Tsakanikas, director, Office of the New Evangelization, 

will lead the study day. RSVP and bring your Bible. 

 


